
 

 

Port Health & Environmental Services Committee – Outstanding Actions 

Item Date Action 
Officer(s) 

responsible 

To be 

completed/ 

progressed 

to next 

stage 

Progress Update 

1.  15 January 

2019 

Measurement and 

mitigation options 

for operational rail 

noise from London 

Underground 

affecting the 

Barbican Estate  

Executive 

Director of 

Environment  

Ongoing  LUL have now completed their Tunnel Vibration Investigation 

to understand the effect of moving the points and crossings 

(P&C) currently situated under Brandon Mews further west 

onto the floating slab track. The study has shown that moving 

the P&Cs would reduce noise experienced by residents in 

Brandon Mews markedly without causing a negative effect 

elsewhere. LUL also outlined the financial position TFL are 

facing and detailed the projects which are being prioritized 

for future spend. A letter seeking the commitment of TFL to 

prioritise this issue at a future date has been sent and 

circulated to this committee. A response was received on 

15th May from the Deputy Mayor for Transport, this re-asserts 

the position that TfL will continue to look at ways to minimise 

the issue at this location such as regular track and asset 

maintenance, however with a commitment to review should 

its funding situation change. 

A letter seeking the commitment of TFL to prioritise this issue 

at a future date has been sent and circulated to this 

committee. A response was received on 15th May from the 

Deputy Mayor for Transport, this re-asserts the position that 

TfL will continue to look at ways to minimise the issue at this 

location such as regular track and asset maintenance, 

however with a commitment to review should its funding 



 

 

 

situation change. 

A CIL request for the LUL track works was considered for 

prioritisation at RASC on 30th October but was not 

successful. 

Potential for utilisation of neighbourhood CIL as a part 

funding option has been considered but is not able to be 

taken forwards 

2.  24 

September 

2024 

Actions arising 

from the question 

received from the 

Chairman of 

Planning & 

Transportation, 

including pest 

control and air 

quality 

Executive 

Director of 

Environment 

Ongoing An email update was sent to Members on 20th November 

2024.  


